THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
September 8, 2020

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on September 8, 2020 via Zoom. The following members were present: Angie Pearman, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Kelly Hargett, ED, Molly Smith, 1st Vice President, Monte Long, Treasurer, Rick Pierce, Kevin Masten, Chandra Parker, Kim Herman, Jason Grubbs, Past President, and Bertha Prim. The following members were absent: Mark Chandler, Kristi Record, Wayne Mabe, William Hairston, Anne Coltrane, and John Wolfe, ex officio.  President, Angie Pearman, called the meeting to order at 4:05.
Minutes for the June and August meetings were approved as emailed.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Monte Long went over his report, attached to official minutes, highlighting the following items:
        Designated: $33,195.79

        Undesignated: $35,147.68

        Total Current Assets: $126,957.22

Angie Pearman will get a quote for gravel for the village. We are still looking for a donation of gravel.

The Board discussed the gravel:

        Monte Long suggested saving money by having a center circle of gravel leading to buildings. Rick Pierce added that that could take care of the muddy area. We could check with Chapel Hill Gravel for price. The schoolhouse will not be moved.

        The Treasurer’s report was approved.

ED REPORT: Kelly Hargett gave the following updates:

        Events fliers have been emailed to members and members were reminded of dates of events and that tickets are available on line and in person. If all photo session slots are filled, we will collect $2500.

        Angie added that there will be advertising on Facebook and encouraged members to share the posts. She also urged members to try to sell $1000 in tickets or sponsorships.
        Kelly reminded the Board that ice rink tickets are $5.00 or 20 for $90.

CAMPUS UPDATE: Kelly said that the Morris House will be done this week.

 EVENTS: Paperwork from Kelly on events were emailed and attached to official minutes.
        We will social distance Santa this year.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  The Board discussed sponsorships for the village:
        Rick Pierce suggested that those of us who know groups or people should reach out to them on sponsorships.

        He added that there will be a wish tree as a central tree. It will not be a fundraiser but a place where people can write their Christmas wish on a card that we provide. It will be laminated and hung on the tree. We will have a tree full of Christmas wishes.

        There will be 15 trees to be decorated for $200 each. Angie added that civic groups could get involved.

        Kelly said that there will be a sign on each tree telling who donated it and who decorated it.

        Kelly has bought Kernersville Historic Village and website will be ready in 2 weeks.
The Board identified potential sponsors for Hometown Christmas, attached to official minutes.

        Angie added that a $5000 sponsor also gets a tree and $1000 sponsor has the option of getting a tree.

        Invoices will be sent out to purchasers.

        Angie thanked the committee for their support. We are hoping to build a reserve of funds for next year.

        Rick reminded the members about the stage on Tuesdays and Thursdays for the Little Theater, Playhouse, handbells and small choirs.
OLD BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS: Board discussed the Photograph Policy, attached to official minutes, and emailed to members.
        Jason Grubbs has gone over it and approved it. 

        The committee discussed the fees and Kelly said that we have a right to waive fees also.

        A motion to accept the policy was made by Jason Grubbs and seconded by Monte Long. 

        The motion passed.

        Jason said the policy was needed if someone brings their own paid photographer to the campus.

Kelly wants members to let her or Angie know as you sell tickets or sponsorships.

   . 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:06.
                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                   Kay Pinnix,

                                                   Secretary

        .
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